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A Message from your President
Mark Teicher
I have hope. Our Chain of Lakes, the Huron River and our 
streams have problems:  invasive plants (starry stonewort, 
Eurasian watermilfoil, phragmites, purple loosestrife, etc.); 
invasive creatures (rusty crayfish, red swamp crayfish, Asian 
clam, quagga muscle, zebra mussel, etc.); algae blooms, PFAS 
and other chemicals; loss of wetlands and marshes; loss of 
natural shorelines; loss of habitats for our native fish, plants 
and other animals. Very recently a large tract of acreage on 
Little Portage Lake was sold to build homes as a conservancy 
failed to make a deal. However, I have hope. 

I thank my nephew Sam Teicher for my hope. Sam is 34 
years old and a few years ago he and a college friend formed 
a company to restore dying coral reefs – Coral Vita (www.
coralvita.com). Although our Chain does not have any dying 
coral reefs, it seems another body of water – the ocean – is 
having its own problems, problems even bigger than ours. And 
Sam and Coral Vita are tackling them. They are successfully 
restoring coral reefs to the point that Coral Vita just won the 
Earthshot Prize (one million pounds from Prince William and 
international acclaim and support). 

If Sam, who I remember in diapers (not that I changed any) can 
take on the ocean’s dying reefs, then I have hope the PBWOA, 
supported by our members and partners, can continue our 
efforts to manage and combat our problems. In providing this 
unified approach to tackling “our problems” we can certainly 
have hope in taking on the dreaded starry stonewort and our 
other Chain of Lakes issues.

PBWOA 2021 Photo Contest 
IT’S OFFICIAL!
The winners of PBWOA’s photo contest are:

First Place: Redbuds on Baseline Lake
Photographer: Heidi Metzger 

Second Place: Bald Eagle with Fish
Photographer: Michelle Gervais 

Third Place: Fog on the Huron
Photographer: Jack White 

First place won a $100 gift certificate to the Portage Yacht 
Club. Second place was $75 and Third won a $50 gift 
certificate to Portage Yacht Club. 

There were so many wonderful photos including whimsical 
shots of people enjoying the lake, beauty shots of the lakes 
and river, and some stunning shots of wild creatures enjoying 
their habitat that the Board also awarded Honorable Mentions 
to two more photos: Honorable Mention Vivid Rainbow – 
Photographer: Michelle Gervais, and Honorable Mention 
Vertical Tree Abstract – Photographer: Jack White.

A total of 102 photos were submitted by 21 photographers. 
Thank you all! The photos illustrate how lucky we all are to be 
able to enjoy the Portage Chain of Lakes. The winning photos 
are posted on the PBWOA website at http://www.pbwoa.
org/2021-photo-contestwinners/. They will also be published 
in the Sun Times. That said, all photos were wonderful!  Thank 
you all for submitting… looking forward for a repeat next year!
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Please note that we have a new 
“address” as our Post Office Box 
number has changed to:
PO Box 955
Pinckney, MI 48169

We are hopeful that 2022 will return 
to “normal” and we are anticipating 
again offering the Boater’s Safety 
Class with Washtenaw County 
Marine Patrol; our Annual Meeting 
in May; and our favorite, the Pizza 
Party in August. 



It’s that time of year again. As much as we admire the brilliant 
colors of fall, we dread the fallen leaves. Blowing, raking, bagging 
and burning – oh my – my back hurts at the thought. There are 
lake friendly best practices that can be significantly less work while 
improving the condition of your lawn, landscape and gardening 
and NOT feeding next year’s algae in our lakes and river. 

In forests, pastures and other natural settings, tree leaves and 
other organic wastes form a natural carpet over the soil surface 
which conserves moisture, modifies temperatures and prevents 
soil erosion and crusting. In time bacteria, fungi and other natural 
occurring organisms decompose or compost the leaves and other 
organic material, supplying the existing plants with a natural, slow-
release form of nutrients. 

BEST PRACTICES FOR MANAGING LEAVES 

Leaves are truly a valuable natural resource! They contain 50 to 
80 percent of the nutrients a plant extracts from the soil and air 
during the season. Therefore, leaves must be managed to avoid 
feeding the algae in our lakes and river. There are four basic ways 
in which leaves can be managed and used in the landscape. 

Leaf Management – Mowing 

Leaves can be mowed, simply leaving the shredded leaves in place 
on the lawn. This technique is most effective when a mulching 
mower is used. In fact, during times of light leaf drop or if there are 
only a few small trees in your landscape, this technique is probably 
the most efficient and easiest way to manage leaf accumulation. 

Leaf Management – Mulching 

Leaves can be used as a mulch in flower beds and around shrubs 
and trees. As an option to raking, a lawn mower with a bagging 
attachment provides a fast and easy way to shred and collect 
the leaves. Leaves that have been mowed or run through some 
other type of shredder will decompose faster and are much 
more likely to remain in place than unshredded leaves. Apply a 
3-to-6-inch layer of shredded leaves around the base of trees 
and shrubs. In annual and perennial flower beds, a 2-to-3-inch 
mulch of shredded leaves is ideal. Mulches are especially beneficial 
when used around newly established landscape plants, greatly 
increasing the likelihood of their survival. 

Leaf Management – Soil Improvement 

Leaves may be collected and worked directly into garden and 
flower bed soils. A 6-to-8-inch layer of leaves tilled into a heavy, 
clay soil will improve aeration and drainage. The same amount 
tilled into a light, sandy soil, will improve water and nutrient 
holding capacity. 

Leaf Management – Composting 

If you have the space for a compost pile, you can create compost 
that can be used to enrich the soil by adding a natural source of 
nutrients, loosen heavy soils, help sandy soils retain moisture and 
nutrients, add to potting soils for container grown plants, and 
mulch around landscape plants. 

We all can help improve next year’s water quality by using 
SHORELINE STEWARDSHIP to deal with some or all of this year’s 
leaves. Every little bit helps. 

Learn about inland lakes online 
from MSU Extension
Registration for the award-winning Michigan State University 
Extension Introduction to Lakes Online course is now open! 
This six-week online course runs January 25- March 16, 2022 
and is designed for anyone interested in inland lakes, including 
lakefront property owners, recreational users, and managers. 
Course topics include lake ecology, watershed management, 
shoreline protection, aquatic plants, Michigan water law, and 
community engagement. Each topic is explored through pre-
recorded video lectures, interactive activities, and discussion 
forums. In addition, there are three live Ask-an-Expert 
webinars featuring experts from Michigan State University, the 
Michigan Department of Natural Resources, and the Michigan 
Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy.

Registration is open now through January 21, 2022. The cost 
of the course is $115 per person. Register by January 3, 2022 
for an early bird price of $95 per person. SEVERAL PBWOA 
MEMBERS HAVE TAKEN THIS COURSE AND FOUND IT VERY 
BENEFICIAL. ANY PBWOA MEMBER WILL BE REIMBURSED 
THE COST OF TUITION UPON SATISFACTORY COMPLETION 
OF THE COURSE. 

Shoreline Stewardship
Don’t Feed the Algae
Lis Knibbe (based on Texas A&M Earthkind materials)

restriction on boats in the water delayed access for the 
Lake Scientists to the lakes to assess for earlier 
treatment. They were also restricted throughout the 
summer to having no more than two people in their 
boats as they surveyed lakes. Prior years had allowed 
them to have a local resident or representative from 
Washtenaw County on board for more “eyes” and 
residents who have up-close knowledge of the 
problem. Covid also interfered with production and 
shipment of needed parts when there were equipment 
breakdowns. Progressive AE, our lake scientist 
mentioned having 2 or 3 of their boats out of 
commission waiting on parts and the new harvesting 
company had at least 2 of their harvesters sidelined 
waiting for parts.   

We are hopeful all of you – our members – have 
survived and adjusted to this new way of life. We are 
also very hopeful that this too will pass and we can be 
back to “normal” very soon. 
We normally meet via Zoom for now the first Monday 
of the month at 7:00 p.m. If you are interested in 
attending or have information you would like to share 
– again, contact a Board Member for directions on how 
to join us.    

GET TO KNOW YOUR WEEDS: Starry Stonewort 
By Jan Arps Prundeanu 

Starry Stonewort is one of the Aquatic Invasive 
Species (AIS) that is being treated by our Lake 
Management Team. I attended the Michigan Inland 
Lakes Convention workshop: “An Update on Critical 
Aspects of the Forty Year Starry Stonewort Bio-
Invasion.” (The PBWOA generously funds any 
member who wishes to attend educational programs 
throughout the year and we encourage members to be 
alert to educational opportunities highlighted on our 
web-site, emails and Facebook.) 

Following are highlights from that workshop. 

Starry Stonewort was introduced into our continent via 
the St. Lawrence Seaway in 1978. It was found near 
Belle Isle in 1983 and surfaced in our Michigan inland 
lakes in 2006. As of 2016, it is present in the lakes of 7 
states and Canada. Of special interest is the fact that 
OUR area (Oakland, Livingston, Jackson and 
Washtenaw counties) has the highest concentration of 
Starry Stonewort IN THE WORLD. Starry Stonewort 
likes our temperature, our sunlight and our “quiet” 
waters. Shallow, irregular shorelines are also 
conducive to its growth. It is capable of “creating” 
good conditions for its own growth and can become a 
dominant mono-culture. It reproduces by vegetative 
fragmentation and is easily transported by watercraft 
and trailers. (It creates significant biomass that has 
been the bane of many Tamarack boaters.) It does have 
one positive quality – it releases “allopathic” 
substances that block harmful algae blooms. 

Management of Starry Stonewort has been 
challenging. Minnesota Aquatic Invasive Species 
Research Center presented the status of their research 
findings, which are in the early stages. The use of 
algaecides (Copper based) and mechanical harvesting 
have proven somewhat effective, but the studies have 
been limited and some untreated lakes initially have 
shown greater reductions in biomass. The current 
general consensus is that over time, treated areas do 
better, but the researchers are looking for untreated 
lakes to serve as controls. 

We welcome your questions, observations and 
concerns. Please direct them to me at: 
janarps60@gmail.com 

 

Review of 2020 HRCOL project
and Goals for 2021
Jan Arps Prundeanu

Your PBWOA was invited to attend Washtenaw 
County’s review of the Lake Improvement Project 
Meeting held February 25th, 2021. Representatives 
from Progressive AE (Paul Hausler and Pam Tyning), 
Aquatic Services (Jeff Knox), Washtenaw County 
project staff (Lauren Koloski and Theo Eggermont) and 
PBWOA (Jan Arps-Prundeanu, Dave WIlutis and Greg 
Peter) were in attendance.

Despite Covid Restrictions, the consensus was 
that the lake treatments were generally effective 
in managing our invasive weeds. Concerns about 
algae and muck were acknowledged and efforts in 
2021 will focus on preventive earlier treatments. 
Progressive AE and Aquatic Services have benefited 
from more experience with the HRCOL and may be 
able to anticipate some recurring issues. Surveys are 
being scheduled for early May (weather permitting) 
with some early treatments scheduled for the canals, 
Tamarack and other areas with a history of algae.

Progressive AE is proposing increased harvesting 
in 2021, especially with problem Starry Stonewort. 
Problems with last year’s harvesting efforts were 
related to equipment breakdown and the inability 
to repair, given Covid related supply chain issues. 
Two new harvesters have been purchased and it is 
anticipated that harvesting efforts will begin in July. 
Challenges remain with the lack of access to off-
loading sites on Tamarack, Strawberry and Zukey lakes, 
but the County is working aggressively to address that 
challenge.

Lauren Koloski, project coordinator, will be introducing 
an improved “mapping” tool (GIS) that will be linked 
to a home-owners address. This will enable people 
to accurately report problem areas to Lauren that she 
can share directly with the contractors. All attendees 
acknowledged the role that home owners can play in 
identification of problem areas. Given restrictions on 
treatment options, it is not always possible to treat 
all areas, and the goal of realistic expectations was 
emphasized. The PBWOA Board appreciates being 
included in these project meetings and we strive 
to advocate for our members. This year’s meeting 
was especially productive in that all parties worked 
together to generate what is hoped will be more 
effective treatments and more pro-active efforts.

Board Elections
Board Members are elected for two-year terms, with 
half the Board being elected in each year. If you were 
a member in 2020 you should have received a ballot 
card with this mailing where you can vote for 2021-
2022 Board members. Board members who are up 
for election this year are indicated by asterisks in the 
list below. The ballot also contains spaces for write-
in candidates. You can include the ballot in the pre-
addressed envelope with your membership renewal. 
The deadline for voting is May 5, 2021.

THE PBWOA BOARD

President: Mark Teicher* . . . . . . . . . . . . 248-420-9144
Vice President: Jon Waitz . . . . . . . . . . . 734-878-9312
Vice President: Dave Wilutis* . . . . . . . .517-349-5232
Secretary: Jane Ollila . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 734-878-4876
Treasurer: Jay Hale*  . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 734-878-3535
Directors: Jim Jensen* . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 810-599-8125
Jan Arps-Prundeanu . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 734-426-5057
Dave Moody . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 734-426-0668
Bob Nester . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 734-426-2545
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company had at least 2 of their harvesters sidelined 
waiting for parts.   
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OUR area (Oakland, Livingston, Jackson and 
Washtenaw counties) has the highest concentration of 
Starry Stonewort IN THE WORLD. Starry Stonewort 
likes our temperature, our sunlight and our “quiet” 
waters. Shallow, irregular shorelines are also 
conducive to its growth. It is capable of “creating” 
good conditions for its own growth and can become a 
dominant mono-culture. It reproduces by vegetative 
fragmentation and is easily transported by watercraft 
and trailers. (It creates significant biomass that has 
been the bane of many Tamarack boaters.) It does have 
one positive quality – it releases “allopathic” 
substances that block harmful algae blooms. 

Management of Starry Stonewort has been 
challenging. Minnesota Aquatic Invasive Species 
Research Center presented the status of their research 
findings, which are in the early stages. The use of 
algaecides (Copper based) and mechanical harvesting 
have proven somewhat effective, but the studies have 
been limited and some untreated lakes initially have 
shown greater reductions in biomass. The current 
general consensus is that over time, treated areas do 
better, but the researchers are looking for untreated 
lakes to serve as controls. 

We welcome your questions, observations and 
concerns. Please direct them to me at: 
janarps60@gmail.com 
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So where are we at this point? The complex project permit was 
submitted to the state, and its approval is imminent. A project 
team meeting was held on October 27th and we continue 
to move forward with the gathering of funding, resources, 
volunteers, and many other parallel efforts.

We owe a world of thanks to Portage Yacht Club for providing 
both the materials and staging area for materials (treetops, 
logs, rooted stumps). The significance of this donation cannot 
be overstated and solved perhaps our biggest problem 
which enabled the project to move forward in perhaps the 
most significant way of all. We are also thankful to other 
businesses and residents in the area who have heard of this 
project, understand its long-term importance to lake health 
and the community and have generously donated - without 
even being asked. This project and the knowledge generated 
benefits everyone on the Chain of Lakes.

A recent development is the integration of the perfect 
organization to assist in this project. Natural Shorelines Forever 
is a 501(c)(3) tax exempt, charitable organization with a focus 
on conservation. It is serving to coordinate all resources, 
receive and distribute tax exempt donations and funding, 
and work in the background to make sure all are available to 
support completion. 

For questions, comments, to volunteer or donate to this 
project contact Craig Kivi, Natural Shorelines Forever, 1248 
Louise Street, Pinckney MI 48169, craigpkivi@gmail.com, 
(734) 478-5730.

EDITORS NOTE: Craig Kivi spotted this amazing 
property for sale 3 years ago and understood the 
importance of conserving it. After living on Portage Lake 
for 60+ years and watching the changes taking place he 
dedicated his heart and personal capital to preserve it in 
perpetuity for future generations to enjoy. When land 
conservancies turned him down, he persisted at his own 
expense. The PBWOA supports these extraordinary 
efforts and encourages anyone concerned about out 
wetlands and the health and integrity of our lake 
system to make a tax-deductible donation to this 
worthy project. 

Portage Lake Natural Shoreline
Restoration Project Update
by Craig Kivi
As a bit of a recap, there’s a huge conservation project taking 
place on Portage Lake. It is 2,700’ of natural shoreline with 
an adjacent 10 acres of wetlands which all serve to filter and 
clean Portage Lake of toxins and excessive nutrients from 
fertilizer. This property provides wildlife and fish habitat and 
also contains within it a football field size section of a carbon 
sequestering floating mat of vegetation called a “bog” or 
“fen”. However, these natural shorelines, wetlands and bog 
are threatened; experiencing exponential degradation by the 
increase of both numbers and size of watercraft on our inland 
lakes. There’s a rapid destruction of our natural shorelines due 
to boat wake erosion which causes shoreline vegetation to 
die, shoreline trees to fall and huge chunks of water-filtering 
shoreline being torn away to float in the lake with cattails 
attached. Many of these chunks of shoreline were seen on 
Portage in the last several years and one on Strawberry Lake 
the size of a pontoon boat! Things have definitely changed 
much faster than anyone anticipated. We are all caught off 
guard.

While education and watercraft regulation efforts will address 
this at a slow intermittent pace, we took an opportunity 
to redirect our energy and efforts to make significant and 
effective progress by purchasing this huge tract of natural 
shoreline property, restricting access to it, and initiating a 
shoreline restoration and stabilization project. We will achieve 
stabilization through “soft” or “natural” armoring, placing 
much needed natural erosion barriers and wildlife habitat 
such as logs, rooted stumps, and tree tops securely along this 
shoreline. The benefits of this project are not temporal, but 
rather, have a legacy view and are anticipated to impact many 
generations for hundreds of years. In addition, a knowledge-
sharing database will be created to multiply benefits even 
more. Knowledge gained from this project will be available 
to universities, conservation groups and others nationwide as 
Portage Lake is not unique in this current situation.

Let there be no doubt who’s behind this. The top conservation 
experts in the state own this project and are taking the lead 
while the property owner stands aside giving them 100% 
freedom to do as they please. These experts are doing the 
permitting, are working together and have been on-site over 
20 hours so far - on land, in waders and wetsuits with masks 
and snorkels, using sophisticated equipment doing research, 
taking baseline data and planning. Among them are scientists, 
technicians and officials from Michigan State University, 
Michigan Natural Shoreline Partnership, Department of 
Environment, Great Lakes and Energy, Michigan Department 
of Natural Resources. Other conservation groups such as 
Ducks Unlimited are very interested, involved and supportive 
as well. It has been said this will be the largest inland lake 
restoration and stabilization project in Michigan history, and 
these scientists, educators, officials along with many local 
businesses and residents are very excited to be part of it.

WHAT’S GOING ON AT PORTAGE LAKE??? 

It’s exciting and noteworthy… if you’re curious even a 
little after you read Craig Kivi’s article please check 
out the website for more information with great 
historical pictures and ways in which you might 
become involved:  

www.naturalshorelines.com

NATURE PRESERVES UPDATE 
By Craig Kivi 

Along the undeveloped far northwest side of Portage 
Lake, wrapping into Mud Bay, there is a series of 
small white signs that say “Private Property –
Protected Shoreline Habitat.” These signs identify two 
nature preserves. To the far North, the Louis P. Kivi 
Natural Shoreline Preserve consists of more than 1,200 
feet of natural shoreline and 2 acres of attached 
wetlands. Nearer to Mud Bay, including “Silver Dollar 
Bay”, and wrapping around into Mud Bay, is the 
Norman A. Wood Natural Shoreline Preserve, 
consisting of 1,525 feet of natural shoreline and 9 acres 
of attached wetlands. Louis P. Kivi and Norman A. 
Wood were conservation minded residents of Portage 
Lake as far back as the 1930’s and are my father and 
great grandfather. I am longtime resident of Portage 
Lake and grateful affiliate of the PBWOA. Both of 
these preserves prohibit human contact, allowing 
research access only and are protected from human 
development forever. 

Of far more importance are what these Preserves are 
and what they do. The Huron River Watershed Council 
sent scientific representatives to the properties to 
perform “Bio Reserve Assessments” which quantify 
how important the properties are ecologically and 
ultimately for humans. They rated both preserves very 
high and in fact on one preserve the wetland and 
shoreline itself was classified as “endangered.”  

The over 2,700’ natural preserve shorelines, consisting 
of dirt, grass, trees, cattails, floating vegetation and 
bushes act as the major water filter for Portage Lake, 
removing algae, fertilizers, toxins and other pollutants 
that a sea-walled shoreline cannot remove. The 
attached several acre floating mat of vegetation 
“bogs”, removes carbon from the air. The massive 
attached wetlands further prevent pollutants from 
reaching the lake, filtering the rain runoff before it 
reaches the lake, and filtering the water prior to it 
percolating through the soils and filling the aquifers for 
the drinking water we take from our wells. 

One could write a book on the benefits these preserves 
offer wildlife but we only have room to mention a few. 
From places to breed, raise young, feed, etc., the 
preserve properties are rich in depth and diversity for 
all kinds of wildlife in an undisturbed setting. Those 
who drive by the preserves slowly, or better yet stay 
long and drift closely by, will see Eagles, Osprey, 
Egrets, Kingfishers landing in the sparse dead tree 
branches of the tall shoreline trees and hear literally 
hundreds of different bird songs. There is no other 
place on Portage Lake where dead trees really even 
exist, much less stand away from development where 
these majestic predators repeatedly feel safe enough to 
rest while hunting. A real treat is to float in front of the 
Preserves near sunset and watch the thousands of 
different birds flock in to overnight there, bringing all 
their different songs with them. 

The untouched shorelines provide fish spawning and 
rearing habitat, a place to live, eat and reproduce for 
turtles, frogs and all kinds of other creatures which 
cannot survive near the sea-walled fine cut grass 
lakefronts so common on Portage Lake. The Preserves 
are a necessary lake health offset to the otherwise high 
degree of development of Portage Lake shorelines. 
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who drive by the preserves slowly, or better yet stay 
long and drift closely by, will see Eagles, Osprey, 
Egrets, Kingfishers landing in the sparse dead tree 
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hundreds of different bird songs. There is no other 
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these majestic predators repeatedly feel safe enough to 
rest while hunting. A real treat is to float in front of the 
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cannot survive near the sea-walled fine cut grass 
lakefronts so common on Portage Lake. The Preserves 
are a necessary lake health offset to the otherwise high 
degree of development of Portage Lake shorelines. 

A MESSAGE
FROM THE DAM OPERATOR
Arthur Stauch
I am Arthur Stauch and have been operating the John 
Flook Dam, commonly known as the Portage Lake 
Dam since 1997. I welcome the opportunity to provide 
information about the Dam via this Newsletter and 
thank the PBWOA Board for including this.

Boating and Water Safety Near the Dam: We are 
entering the high flow time of year. This can begin 
as early as February and continues into March, April, 
and May and, depending on weather, can continue 
into June. The high flow condition creates a dangerous 
situation for boating near the Dam and areas of the 
river because the flow of the water at the dam pulls 
watercraft. There is a cable to help stop boats from 
going over the dam but watercraft with no or little 
power – kayaks, canoes, small boats or pontoons with 
small motors – can be held against the cable unable 
to get free. On a few occasions small boats or canoes 
have been swept over the falls. 

The safest and best practice is to not boat near 
the Dam any time of the year but especially in the 
spring. It is understood that paddle sport enthusiasts 
frequently require portaging to the lower or upper 
part of the Huron River. The safest practice if you are 
approaching the dam from Portage, is to stay very 
close to the left shore where the portage steps are.  
If you are paddling upstream,  the portage shoreline 
would be on your right. Once portaged, upstream or 
down, continue to stay close to the shoreline until 
you are substantially away from the strong current, 
undertow and torrent of the dam waters.

If you have questions or if you want more information, 
please call me at 734-216-4009. It has been a 
challenging year for all, and I hope you and your 
families are well. 

Help Wanted: 
PBWOA is searching for someone to assist with the 
PBWOA.org website. Our website is built on the 
WordPress platform which is used by over half of 
the websites on the Net. The main qualification is 
an eagerness to learn, but familiarity with HTML, 
Javascript and/or PHP would be useful but not 
necessary. Previous WordPress experience would be 
wonderful. If you, or someone you know, would like 
to explore this opportunity, send an email to mail@
pbwoa.org and someone will get back to you. (P.S. 
If you or your business has a website and you can 
recommend your web designer, please let us know 
that as well.)

WELCOME 
95 NEW WATERFRONT OWNERS 
The PBWOA is excited to welcome so many new 
neighbors!  Wonderful adventures and memories 
await you on this exceptional body of water. Our goal 
is to help you navigate the transition and get the most 
enjoyment from your new home over the coming 
years while at the same time protecting and preserving 
the lakes. If you have questions please feel free to call 
a board member, connect with us at a Board meeting 
and join us as a PBWOA member… the best $50 you 
will have spent this year!

Mark Your Calendar
ANNUAL MEETING
May 15, 2021 9:00 a.m. via Zoom
FREE BOAT WASH
June 30, 2021 11:00 a.m.-4:00 p.m.
BOATER’S SAFETY CLASS 
Not scheduled for 2021
PIZZA PARTY 
Still hopeful check PBWOA.org for updates
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Update from Washtenaw County 
Public Works:
Huron River Chain of Lakes Improvement Project
In 2021 the Special Assessment District (SAD) treated a total of 
442 acres with herbicide treatment and mechanical harvesting 
from Zukey to Little Portage. The current SAD started in 2017 
and will be ending after all funds are spent, which is expected 
to be after the 2022 treatment season. The 5th and final 
assessment for the current project will appear on the 2021 
Winter Taxes. The renewal process is expected to start in 
early 2022, and if approved, would go on the 2022 winter 
tax bill. The new SAD will include Little Portage, Big Portage, 
Baseline, Tamarack, Whitewood and the connectors between 
these lakes. The renewal process requires a resolution from all 
townships involved, the Washtenaw County Board of Public 
Works, the Boards of Commissioners, and two public hearings.  
All parcels will be notified of each of these public hearings by 
mail. Hamburg Township is looking to start PA 188 projects for 
Gallagher and upstream.

If you are looking for additional information specific to the 
Huron River Chain of Lakes SAD, please visit Washtenaw.org/
HuronCOL. Washtenaw County Public Works maintains an 
online resources page. Here you can find information on native 
shorelines, plant management, State permitting and lots of 
other resources related to Lake Management. Please visit 
Washtenaw.org/LakeResources

The 2022 treatment year is anticipated to begin in May 2022 
with full lake treatments starting in June 2022. If you would like 
project updates sent directly to your inbox, please email lakes@
washtenaw.org and ask to be added to the mailing list.

Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes and Energy 
(EGLE) staff have been receiving more and more reports of 
cyanobacteria or blue-green algae blooms in our Michigan waters. 
In our own Chain of Lakes, we have had two algal blooms that 
were determined to contain toxins at levels that were concerning. 
(These are referred to as Harmful Algal Blooms, or HABs.) The 
causes of our Algal blooms are fairly straightforward: heat and 
excessive nutrients. We know that we can anticipate increased 
heat, BUT we may be able to address the problem of excessive 
nutrients if we focus on our own waterfront and watershed 
sources of nutrients. People can help reduce HABs by taking 
simple actions that decrease nutrients getting into the water, like:
•	 Using phosphate-free detergents
•	 Disposing of pet waste properly
•	 Appling fertilizers only when necessary 
	 and at the recommended amount
•	 Volunteering in local watershed protection efforts

Your PBWOA is also awaiting research results on the increased 
nutrients that may be stirred up by Wake Boats. 

It is important to remember that blue-green algae is a natural part 
of lakes, rivers and ponds and not all blue-green algae produce 
toxins. However, it is equally important to know that certain algal 
blooms can produce toxins that can make humans and animals 
sick – especially dogs that may actually ingest the toxic water or 
when grooming can potentially swallow cyanotoxins collected in 
their fur. 

It is difficult to tell by looking at an algal bloom if it is harmful. 
Generally, one should be alert to blooms that are blue or green 
and look like spilled paint or have a green sheen on the surface. 
They may also have small flecks, foams or globs and mats floating 
in it. Basic advice, when in doubt, stay out of that water area and 
please send a photo to Lauren at koloskil@washtenaw.org. 

Lauren Koloski, (our Washtenaw County HRCOL project 
coordinator) has utilized “testing strips” on blue green algal 
blooms that were brought to her attention by concerned riparians 
on Portage and Baseline. Samples were then sent on to the state’s 
testing facility for verification, which indicated that indeed, they 
contained toxins above acceptable levels. It is the responsibility 
of our respective health departments (Washtenaw and Livingston 
Counties) to alert us to toxic algal blooms in our waters. Lauren 
has placed several articles about Harmful algal blooms - including 
several photos on the Washtenaw HRCOL web site which can be 
accessed through our PBWOA.org site or directly at:  
www.washtenaw.org/337/HarmfulAlgae-Bloom-Information.

Get to Know your Algal Blooms
Jan Arps-Prundeanu

However, the Preserves are in danger. Over the last 
couple of decades, Portage Lake has seen a drastic 
increase in the number of boats, boat size and of late 
large, high energy wave generating boats. This has 
resulted in a much higher number of extremely high 
waves hitting the Preserve shorelines and a 
corresponding increase in damage to the Preserve 
shorelines. In many places the shoreline is lifting up 
with the waves “hinging” due to the soils being washed 
out from under vegetation. Recently, large chunks of 
shoreline have been torn off and have floated away. 
This year two large shoreline tree roots eroded and the 
trees fell into the lake. 

There are two pictures on the website which show 
significant erosion over just 15 years. At this rate the 
small bay and an estimated 5-10 feet of shoreline may 
be gone in another 10-20 years. The rate of destruction 
is frightening, especially given these shorelines are 
such a critical health resource for the lake. 

Because of this drastic increase in shoreline 
destruction, recently a very large project has been 
initiated by Michigan State University, DEQ/EGLE, 
and DNR to cooperatively design and implement a 
shoreline stabilization process for the Preserves using 
natural materials and methods used successfully in 
other lakes. We are currently in the permitting process 
for the Preserves shorelines and expect to have it soon. 
This is our only hope to keep the Preserves shorelines 
stable and the benefit they provide to the health of the 
lake intact and functioning. 

Finally, I will leave you with this. From scientist to 
scientist there is mutual agreement that when it comes 
to the protection and improvement of the health of 
lakes and rivers, there is no action, nor better money 
spent or donated than for the purchasing, restoring and 
protection of huge sections of natural shorelines and 
attached wetlands forever from human contact, 
therefore allowing these wetlands and shorelines to do 
their job of cleaning the water we drink, depend on and 
enjoy. 
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course from the comfort of home. You have 24/7 
access to six online units with closed captioned video 
lectures, activities, discussion forums, quizzes and live 
chat sessions with classmates and MSU Extension 
experts

MSU Extension's Introduction to Lakes Online 
course
Save the date:
This popular online course will be offered again 
beginning January 19, 2021. Visit Introduction to
Lakes Online today to learn more, and to sign up to 
be notified when registration opens.
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Mark Teicher 

Greetings:

First, regarding the Chain of Lakes Improvement 
Project, I am happy to say there have be no more 
threats of violence against any workers. As always, if 
you have a problem or concern whatsoever, you can 
call or email me, (248-420-9144,
MarkLTeicher@aol.com),  
Or contact: 

 Lauren Koloski, Public Works Environmental
Supervisor Manager (734-260-0446,
koloskil@washtenaw.org),

 Theo Eggermont, Public Works Director
(eggermontt@washtenaw.org),  

 Evan Pratt, Water Resources Commissioner
(734-222-6860, pratte@washtenaw.org) 

There certainly have been many valid complaints and
all have been answered.

Second, your PBWOA board is looking for 2 new 
directors. The Board meets once per month, presently 
on Zoom. Please contact me or any board member if 
you are interested. We are an active board.

Third, we are looking to host an Elders of the Chain
Zoom conference this Winter. We plan on asking a
panel of folks who have been around our chain of lakes
for a while to answer some question about the good old
days, hear some stories and get some thoughts on
changes in the chain. If you are such an elder, and
would be willing to answer a few questions and tell a
story or two, please contact me.

Fourth, the PBWOA policy is that any member who
takes an educational class or webinar that will benefit
our lakes and waterways, will be reimbursed for the
tuition or fee for that class or webinar. Just contact the
board first. Such educational opportunities include
those with the Michigan Inland Lakes Partnership
(https://www.canr.msu.edu/michiganlakes/online-

learning); Michigan State University Extension Service 
(https://www.canr.msu.edu/lakes_streams_watersheds/
index) Midwest Glacial Lakes Partnership 
(http://midwestglaciallakes.org/resources/webinars) 
and Michigan Lakes & Streams Association 
(https://mymlsa.org). Page #4 of this Newsletter gives 
information for an upcoming course through MSU. 

Take care.
Mark

A NOTE FROM YOUR EDITOR…
Jane Ollila 

COVID EFFECTS….
The PBWOA Board recognizes that 2020 has been a 
most unusual and “stressful” year for all of you.  We 
have continued to modify our methods of operation 
and have still been able to meet monthly – via Zoom 
meetings which we feel are effective although not 
optimal.  Our Annual Meeting – for the first time ever 
was held in August – also via Zoom with 
approximately 40-50 members in attendance. We’re 
trying hard to “attend to business” and stay on top of 
lake issues that have come up.  Please don’t hesitate to 
contact one of us if you have questions or suggestions.   

Other Covid related events included the necessity to 
cancel a Lake Health Seminar planned for March and 
our August Pizza Party. Covid also affected treatment 
for the Chain of Lakes Improvement Project in ways 
you may not have thought of. The Governor’s early 
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A Message from your President
Mark Teicher

The Board has been busy over this Covid winter. 
We have had almost perfect attendance at our 
monthly Zoom board meetings by our dedicated 
Board of Directors. We have had many members 
and guests join our meetings as well. (Members 
are always welcome - first Monday of the month.) 
We also welcomed Diane Ratkovich, the new 
Dexter Township Supervisor and introduced her to 
our lake front community. We have had ongoing 
meetings and conversations with Theo and Lauren 
of Washtenaw County about the Chain of Lakes 
Improvement Project, which went very well this 
past summer despite restrictions from the state and 
other challenges related to Covid. We have high 
expectations for 2021.  

Now is the time to think Spring as we put in our docks 
and boats. We also need to think very carefully about 
the spring fertilizers we use and try to use as little as 
possible or none at all. Most of the fertilizer ends up 
in the lake and fertilizes lake plants - don’t help the 
invasive lake plants grow. 

We can think about the many ways we can 
naturalize our shorelines - boulders, rocks, native 
plants. Take a look at the PBWOA.org web site where 
you will find lots of information on shorelines. For 
Spring think about becoming a little more educated 
about our chain of lakes, water quality, invasive plants, 
muck, pollutants and PFAS. Again, you can start by just 
taking a peek at PBWOA.org. The PBWOA encourages 
education across the Chain of Lakes and has a standing 
policy to reimburse any member for qualified classes 
and webinars. 

Take care and stay safe. 
See you on the water!

PBWOA partnering with 2 local 
Conservation District’s CISMAs
What is CISMA? Well, it stands for Cooperative 
Invasive Species Management Area and our Chain 
of Lake is part of two different CISMA areas: The 
GiLLS CISMA covers Genesee, Lapeer, Livingston 
and Shiawassee counties, and the JLW CISMA covers 
Jackson, Lenawee and Washtenaw counties. They 
are funded through the Michigan Invasive Species 
Grant Program and their focus is on identification and 
management of invasive species - both terrestrial and 
aquatic.

We look forward to working more directly with them 
in the coming months on projects in our Huron River 
Chain of Lakes.

However, the Preserves are in danger. Over the last 
couple of decades, Portage Lake has seen a drastic 
increase in the number of boats, boat size and of late 
large, high energy wave generating boats. This has 
resulted in a much higher number of extremely high 
waves hitting the Preserve shorelines and a 
corresponding increase in damage to the Preserve 
shorelines. In many places the shoreline is lifting up 
with the waves “hinging” due to the soils being washed 
out from under vegetation. Recently, large chunks of 
shoreline have been torn off and have floated away. 
This year two large shoreline tree roots eroded and the 
trees fell into the lake. 

There are two pictures on the website which show 
significant erosion over just 15 years. At this rate the 
small bay and an estimated 5-10 feet of shoreline may 
be gone in another 10-20 years. The rate of destruction 
is frightening, especially given these shorelines are 
such a critical health resource for the lake. 

Because of this drastic increase in shoreline 
destruction, recently a very large project has been 
initiated by Michigan State University, DEQ/EGLE, 
and DNR to cooperatively design and implement a 
shoreline stabilization process for the Preserves using 
natural materials and methods used successfully in 
other lakes. We are currently in the permitting process 
for the Preserves shorelines and expect to have it soon. 
This is our only hope to keep the Preserves shorelines 
stable and the benefit they provide to the health of the 
lake intact and functioning. 

Finally, I will leave you with this. From scientist to 
scientist there is mutual agreement that when it comes 
to the protection and improvement of the health of 
lakes and rivers, there is no action, nor better money 
spent or donated than for the purchasing, restoring and 
protection of huge sections of natural shorelines and 
attached wetlands forever from human contact, 
therefore allowing these wetlands and shorelines to do 
their job of cleaning the water we drink, depend on and 
enjoy. 
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REGISTRATION OPENING SOON 
Several of our members have taken this course and 
remarked about how beneficial it was. Remember that 
upon successful completion of the course the PBWOA 
will reimburse any member. This is a six-week online 
course from the comfort of home. You have 24/7 
access to six online units with closed captioned video 
lectures, activities, discussion forums, quizzes and live 
chat sessions with classmates and MSU Extension 
experts

MSU Extension's Introduction to Lakes Online 
course
Save the date:
This popular online course will be offered again 
beginning January 19, 2021. Visit Introduction to
Lakes Online today to learn more, and to sign up to 
be notified when registration opens.

Free Boat Wash
Portage Boat Access Site: 
Wednesday, June 30, 2021 11 a.m.– 4:00 p.m.

As part of the Clean Boats, Clean Waters initiative, 
MSU is once again providing their free mobile boat 
wash program. Get a free boat wash and learn what 
steps you can take to prevent the spread of Aquatic 
Invasive Species. The PBWOA is sponsoring this event.

However, the Preserves are in danger. Over the last 
couple of decades, Portage Lake has seen a drastic 
increase in the number of boats, boat size and of late 
large, high energy wave generating boats. This has 
resulted in a much higher number of extremely high 
waves hitting the Preserve shorelines and a 
corresponding increase in damage to the Preserve 
shorelines. In many places the shoreline is lifting up 
with the waves “hinging” due to the soils being washed 
out from under vegetation. Recently, large chunks of 
shoreline have been torn off and have floated away. 
This year two large shoreline tree roots eroded and the 
trees fell into the lake. 

There are two pictures on the website which show 
significant erosion over just 15 years. At this rate the 
small bay and an estimated 5-10 feet of shoreline may 
be gone in another 10-20 years. The rate of destruction 
is frightening, especially given these shorelines are 
such a critical health resource for the lake. 

Because of this drastic increase in shoreline 
destruction, recently a very large project has been 
initiated by Michigan State University, DEQ/EGLE, 
and DNR to cooperatively design and implement a 
shoreline stabilization process for the Preserves using 
natural materials and methods used successfully in 
other lakes. We are currently in the permitting process 
for the Preserves shorelines and expect to have it soon. 
This is our only hope to keep the Preserves shorelines 
stable and the benefit they provide to the health of the 
lake intact and functioning. 

Finally, I will leave you with this. From scientist to 
scientist there is mutual agreement that when it comes 
to the protection and improvement of the health of 
lakes and rivers, there is no action, nor better money 
spent or donated than for the purchasing, restoring and 
protection of huge sections of natural shorelines and 
attached wetlands forever from human contact, 
therefore allowing these wetlands and shorelines to do 
their job of cleaning the water we drink, depend on and 
enjoy. 
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will reimburse any member. This is a six-week online 
course from the comfort of home. You have 24/7 
access to six online units with closed captioned video 
lectures, activities, discussion forums, quizzes and live 
chat sessions with classmates and MSU Extension 
experts 
 
MSU Extension's Introduction to Lakes Online 
course  
 Save the date: 
This popular online course will be offered again 
beginning January 19, 2021. Visit Introduction to 
Lakes Online today to learn more, and to sign up to 
be notified when registration opens.   
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A SHORT NOTE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Mark Teicher 
 
Happy Birthday to the PBWOA! 80 years old 
and doesn't look a day over 65. Ha! 80 years and going 
strong. The PBWOA celebrates its 80th birthday this 
year. Or should it be her birthday, or his birthday? 
How do you celebrate when he, she or it turns 80? We 
will be celebrating and we invite all our members to 
invite their neighbors to come celebrate with us - by 
joining, by participating, by attending the annual 
meeting and pizza party, by reading and enjoying the 
PBWOA website, by following on Facebook, by 
educating yourself about our lakes issues and by being 
a responsible riparian and lakes area homeowner. If 
you are able to celebrate, we look to doing it with you! 
And by the way - no need to bring birthday gifts to this 
celebration. 

 
AN UPDATE FROM WASHTENAW COUNTY  

by Jan Arps-Prundeanu 

Your PBWOA was invited to attend the HRCOL 
(Huron River Chain of Lakes) meeting held November 
22, 2019. The focus of the meeting was to review the 
2019 treatment season and identify goals for 2020. 
Lauren Koloski, Theo Eggermont and Evan Pratt 
represented Washtenaw County Water Resources, Paul 
Hausler represented Progressive AE and Jeff Knox 
represented Aquatic Services. Dave Wilutis and Jan 
Arps-Prundeanu represented the PBWOA Board.  

In general, feedback received from our members 
concerned the slow start to the treatments in 2019 and 

a perceived lack of aggressiveness in treating weeds. 
Both Paul Hausler and Jeff Knox indicated that the 
longer you wait at the beginning of the season the 
more effective the treatments are. The waiting at the 
beginning of the season should reduce the need for 
“spot” treatments. There were some challenges at the 
beginning of the treatment season last spring, as the 
new Lake Scientist, (Progressive AE) was hired in 
April and was new to the Huron River Chain of Lakes. 
The extremely rainy spring and cooler temperatures 
also impacted the scheduling of herbicide treatments.  

We also learned that herbicide treatment effectiveness 
is reduced because the flow of the river system 
decreases what is called "residence" time. Because 
Strawberry, Whitewood, Base Line and Gallagher 
lakes have "lower residence time" due to the flow of 
the river system, treatment effectiveness can be 
reduced. It is anticipated that more harvesting of 
nuisance plants may be done in 2020, especially in 
areas where permit restrictions are present and native 
plants have reached nuisance levels. It was agreed that 
the canals would be treated pre-emptively and early in 
in order to reduce excessive growth in those areas.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

It was emphasized that the goal of the treatments is to 
"manage" the aquatic invasive species, rather than 
eradicate all aquatic invasive species. The goal of a 
healthy, diverse ecosystem while maintaining the 
recreational benefits of the HRCOL is challenging and 
ongoing, but remains the focus.  
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However, the Preserves are in danger. Over the last 
couple of decades, Portage Lake has seen a drastic 
increase in the number of boats, boat size and of late 
large, high energy wave generating boats. This has 
resulted in a much higher number of extremely high 
waves hitting the Preserve shorelines and a 
corresponding increase in damage to the Preserve 
shorelines. In many places the shoreline is lifting up 
with the waves “hinging” due to the soils being washed 
out from under vegetation. Recently, large chunks of 
shoreline have been torn off and have floated away. 
This year two large shoreline tree roots eroded and the 
trees fell into the lake. 

There are two pictures on the website which show 
significant erosion over just 15 years. At this rate the 
small bay and an estimated 5-10 feet of shoreline may 
be gone in another 10-20 years. The rate of destruction 
is frightening, especially given these shorelines are 
such a critical health resource for the lake. 

Because of this drastic increase in shoreline 
destruction, recently a very large project has been 
initiated by Michigan State University, DEQ/EGLE, 
and DNR to cooperatively design and implement a 
shoreline stabilization process for the Preserves using 
natural materials and methods used successfully in 
other lakes. We are currently in the permitting process 
for the Preserves shorelines and expect to have it soon. 
This is our only hope to keep the Preserves shorelines 
stable and the benefit they provide to the health of the 
lake intact and functioning. 

Finally, I will leave you with this. From scientist to 
scientist there is mutual agreement that when it comes 
to the protection and improvement of the health of 
lakes and rivers, there is no action, nor better money 
spent or donated than for the purchasing, restoring and 
protection of huge sections of natural shorelines and 
attached wetlands forever from human contact, 
therefore allowing these wetlands and shorelines to do 
their job of cleaning the water we drink, depend on and 
enjoy. 
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remarked about how beneficial it was. Remember that 
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will reimburse any member. This is a six-week online 
course from the comfort of home. You have 24/7 
access to six online units with closed captioned video 
lectures, activities, discussion forums, quizzes and live 
chat sessions with classmates and MSU Extension 
experts

MSU Extension's Introduction to Lakes Online 
course
Save the date:
This popular online course will be offered again 
beginning January 19, 2021. Visit Introduction to
Lakes Online today to learn more, and to sign up to 
be notified when registration opens.

Portage, Base & Whitewood  
Owners Association

2021 Annual Meeting
SATURDAY, MAY 15, 2021 

at 9:00 a.m. ZOOM MEETING

AGENDA

1.  Call to Order, Brief Announcements and 
Introduction of Board Members

2.  Welcome and comments by the President – 
Mark Teicher

3.  Chain of Lakes Improvement Project - 
Representative of Washtenaw County Water 
Resource Commission and Public Works                                 

4.  Marine Safety Patrol, Washtenaw County Sheriff
5.  Election Results for Board for 2021
6.  Treasurer’s Report
7.  Michigan Lake and Streams Executive Director 

Melissa DeSimone
8.  Education, New Boating Laws, Boat Wash 
9.  Natural Shorelines 
10.  Wake Boats  
11. Water Testing (CLMP)
12. Closing Comments and Questions            

Looking for native plants 
for your shore front garden?
Register for the Native Plant Expo: sponsored by 
the WASHTENAW COUNTY CONSERVATION 
DISTRICT, Saturday, June 5th, 2021. 9 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
Washtenaw Farm Council Grounds. 5055 Ann 
Arbor-Saline Rd. Reserve your free ticket to access 
the Expo. RSVP required and entry limited. www.
washtenawcd.org › native-plant-expo.

WASHTENAW COUNTY MARINE PATROL ACTIVITY REPORT – 2020
 Portage Baseline Little Portage

Number of Patrol Hours 240.5 78 3.25
Compliance Inspections 267 62 0
BUI/Drugs 1 warning
Careless Operation 1 warning 1 warning
Navigation Rules 19 warnings 4 warnings
PFD Compliance 6 warnings 22 warnings
Registration Violations 9 warnings 32 warnings

Logging in - Zoom Meeting:
Join Zoom Meeting

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/83995942730?p
wd=bi9raG1ZT1pFZ0ZTZkwxOTBFQWlrdz09

-or-
Meeting ID: 839 9594 2730

Passcode: PBWOA

A Sad Farewell
The familiar logo of Klave’s Marina, on our Chain of 
Lakes for so many years, will be greatly missed with 
the recent change of ownership. The business and 
family have been a mainstay on McGregor Road 
and Portage Lake, selling and servicing boats, parts, 
docks, lifts and accessories for many years. THANK 
YOU Klave’s for your support of the community, 
your voice in ensuring protection of our waters and 
your sponsorship of Fourth of July fireworks and 
other events. We appreciate all that you’ve done 
and we will miss you! The PBWOA joins so many 
residents to wish all associated with Klave’s the 
very best in their future and we welcome the new 
owners, Wonderland Marine. 

However, the Preserves are in danger. Over the last 
couple of decades, Portage Lake has seen a drastic 
increase in the number of boats, boat size and of late 
large, high energy wave generating boats. This has 
resulted in a much higher number of extremely high 
waves hitting the Preserve shorelines and a 
corresponding increase in damage to the Preserve 
shorelines. In many places the shoreline is lifting up 
with the waves “hinging” due to the soils being washed 
out from under vegetation. Recently, large chunks of 
shoreline have been torn off and have floated away. 
This year two large shoreline tree roots eroded and the 
trees fell into the lake. 

There are two pictures on the website which show 
significant erosion over just 15 years. At this rate the 
small bay and an estimated 5-10 feet of shoreline may 
be gone in another 10-20 years. The rate of destruction 
is frightening, especially given these shorelines are 
such a critical health resource for the lake. 

Because of this drastic increase in shoreline 
destruction, recently a very large project has been 
initiated by Michigan State University, DEQ/EGLE, 
and DNR to cooperatively design and implement a 
shoreline stabilization process for the Preserves using 
natural materials and methods used successfully in 
other lakes. We are currently in the permitting process 
for the Preserves shorelines and expect to have it soon. 
This is our only hope to keep the Preserves shorelines 
stable and the benefit they provide to the health of the 
lake intact and functioning. 

Finally, I will leave you with this. From scientist to 
scientist there is mutual agreement that when it comes 
to the protection and improvement of the health of 
lakes and rivers, there is no action, nor better money 
spent or donated than for the purchasing, restoring and 
protection of huge sections of natural shorelines and 
attached wetlands forever from human contact, 
therefore allowing these wetlands and shorelines to do 
their job of cleaning the water we drink, depend on and 
enjoy. 
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course from the comfort of home. You have 24/7 
access to six online units with closed captioned video 
lectures, activities, discussion forums, quizzes and live 
chat sessions with classmates and MSU Extension 
experts 
 
MSU Extension's Introduction to Lakes Online 
course  
 Save the date: 
This popular online course will be offered again 
beginning January 19, 2021. Visit Introduction to 
Lakes Online today to learn more, and to sign up to 
be notified when registration opens.   
  

 


